CONFIDENTIAL

10 DOWNING STREET
LONDON SWIA 2AA

From the Private Secretary 27 June 1988

Deﬁmd e gl

The Prime Minister has seen your Minister's
letter of 24 June to the Minister of State
at the Department of Energy concerning the
outcome of discussions on the large combustion
plants directive at the Environment Council

on 16 June. She has commented that your
Minister did very well indeed to secure an
outcome within the remit approved by E(A).

I am copying this letter to the Private
Secretaries to members of E(A), Tony Galsworthy
(Foreign and Commonwealth Office) and Trevor
Woolley (Cabinet Office).

(PAUL GRAY)

Stephen Watts, Esqg.,
office of the Minister for Environment,
Countryside and Water,
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Agreement was also reached on standards for new large combustion
plants. Although under considerable pressure from the Presidency
because of our isolation on this issue, I was able to secure what
we are confident is a workable compromise on the measuring and
monitoring requirements. I also cashed in on the arrangements
offered by the Dfesidoncy for high sulphur fuel, which go a long
way towards meeting our concerns. The abilit Lty to agree to a 30
MW lower threshold for application of the new pla standards was
a great help in enabling us to secure our objecthmb both on new
and existing plans.

Colin Moynihan will be attending a further Council,
June at which it is hoped the directive will be form
Our officials are in touch about the detailed points
on the text which need to be cleared up beforehand.
have the agreement g . relevant LounCLL to
Parliamentary scrutiny

BE(A), to Sir




